
 

 

 

 

 

6 October 2023  

Annwyl Lywydd, 

Supplementary Legislative Consent Memorandum (Memorandum No 4) for the Levelling-up and 

Regeneration Bill  

You will be aware that the Local Government and Housing Committee has been considering 

legislative consent memoranda in relation to the Levelling-up and Regeneration Bill and that we 

published a report on the original, revised and supplementary memoranda on 13 February. You will 

also be aware that we wrote to you on 18 May, explaining that we had considered Supplementary 

Legislative Consent Memorandum (No.3) (“SLCM No.3”) and that we had decided not to report on it. 

This was due to the amendments detailed in SLCM No.3 relating to environmental outcomes reports 

which do not fall within the Committee’s remit.  

On 12 September, Business Committee agreed to invite us, and three other committees, to consider 

Supplementary Legislative Consent Memorandum (No.4) (“SLCM No.4”) and to report by 13 October. 

We have considered SLCM No.4 and note that the amendments detailed in SLCM No.4 relate to the 

levelling-up missions, planning and the environment. 

On that basis, and the fact that it has been referred to other committees which may have a greater 

interest in these amendments, we decided not to report on the memorandum.   

I am copying this letter to the Legislation, Justice and Constitution Committee; the Economy, Trade 

and Rural Affairs Committee; and the Climate Change, Environment and Infrastructure Committee.  

Yours sincerely  

 

Y Pwyllgor Llywodraeth Leol  
a Thai 
— 
Local Government  
and Housing Committee 

Senedd Cymru 
Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN 

SeneddTai@senedd.cymru 
senedd.cymru/SeneddTai  

0300 200 6565 

— 
Welsh Parliament 

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN 
SeneddHousing@senedd.wales  

senedd.wales/SeneddHousing 
0300 200 6565 Elin Jones MS 

Y Llywydd 

Chair, Business Committee 



 

 

John Griffiths MS 

Chair, Local Government and Housing Committee 

 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 


